
“T
h
e
 F

ir
e
b
a
ll
” 

F
L

-
2

L
 
T

h
e

 
L

a
k

e
l
a

n
d

 
F

i
r

e
b

a
l
l
s

 

December 2021 

    

 Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

Chapter Directors 

Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 

(607) 427-8777 

Gwrra.ed.dottie@gmail.com 

2020 Couple of the Year 

  Kenny & Deb Weberman 

      December  Schedule 

Mike Grill   Dec  1st 

Gathering   Dec  4th 

Food Truck Rally  Dec 9th 

Don Jose   Dec 11th 

Christmas Party  Dec 12th 

Team Meeting  Dec 13th 

Diary Queen  Dec 15th 

Wreaths Across   Dec 18th 

America       

Fire House Subs  Dec 23rd 

Peking House  Dec 28th 

2017 Florida District  

Chapter of the Year  

  
National Director           National Assistant Director     Florida District  Directors 

Jere & Sherry Goldman              Bob & Nan Shrader         Bill & Cheryl  Smith 

 

Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge 

Rick & Madalena Buck 

Assistant District Directors 

District Contact for the Fireballs  

 

Stay safe! 

WWW.lakelandfireballs.org 

Monthly Chapter  

Gathering  

1st Saturday  

0f the month 

Eat at 8:30 am  

 Meeting at 9:30 am  

 

 

 

 

4705 US Hwy  98N 

Lakeland, Florida  
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FIREBALL TEAM

Chapter Directors
Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg

607-427-8777
gwrra.ed.dottie@gmail.com

Asst. Chapter Directors
Rosemary & Michael Grimes

863-712-2426
mgrimessr@verizon.net

Asst. Chapter Directors
Newsletter – Rita

Photographer - Mike
Rita & Mike Willis

msrdwillis@yahoo.com

Treasurer
Bonnie Dunn

bldunn1@verizon.net

Goodie Sales

50/50
Jim & Cindy Pozenel

Funshine Coordinator
Jeff Bailey

bailjeff1@aol.com

Membership Coordinator
Jim & Alice Bontrager

614-282-2787
jbont1005@gmail.com

Web Master

Motorist Awareness
Dwight & Amy Livingston

Greeter
Chapter Lotto

Couple of the Year
Kenny & Debbie

Weberman
rags728@ameritech.net

614-282-2787
jbont1005@gmail.com

Ride Coordinator
Keith Dunn

dldunn1@verizon.net



Dottie and I want to wish you a 

Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year. This year has been an 

improvement over 2020 but we 

aren’t back to the pre COVID 

days yet. Looking over the past 

year, I see that we have had 

some very nice rides and the 

turnouts have been OK—not the 

best but still we were able to get 

out and have FUN. Some of us 

(including Dottie and I) have had 

some health issues that reduced 

our bike participation, but I en-

courage everyone to still come 

out and have FUN, even without 

a bike! 

Soon after this Newsletter is pub-

lished, we will have our Chapter 

Holiday Party on the weekend 

following our Chapter Gathering. 

We will be doing a Wreaths 

Across America Ride similar to 

last year’s ride. Look for details 

in the Happenings! We have 

changed the Gathering to Janu-

ary 8, instead of New Year’s Day. 

Following the Gathering, you are 

all invited back to our house for a 

ZOOM District Conference meet-

ing. AND On Sunday we will be 

going to the Jacaranda for their 

Holiday buffet which has been 

Fireball staple for many years. 

This will be a car ride so the La-

dies can dress up in their Holiday 

best. No Chapter shirts required! 

As the winter season comes to 

Florida--- so does Strawberry 

shortcake time! I am sure there 

will be a few rides 

over the next 3 

months to some of fa-

vorite places. 

We welcome our 

snowbirds back and hopefully our 

Canadian friends will be able to join 

us in the very near future.  

Stay SAFE, wash your hands and if 

you feel unwell PLEASE stay home! 

 

Ed Bahrenburg CD for the FireBalls  
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 Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 

Chapter Director 

Merry Christmas to you! 



  Hello all, 

     Florida District Riding 
and MFA Classes are availa-
ble upon request to main-
tain you Levels status.  For 
ARC and TRC Classes con-
tact Dominick at 
Dominickflde@gmail.com.  
For MFA Classes contact 
Claudia at rve-
ga19854@gmail.com.   
     I would like to explain 
the logistics of what it takes 
to set up a Riding Class.  
First the best way to acquire 
a Class would be for a Chap-
ter’s Director or CSEA to poll 
the members of their Chap-
ter and determine how 
many Members are interest-
ed in taking a Riding Class 
and what type of Class they 
want to take, an ARC or 
TRC.  They would then sub-
mit to me an email with the 
results and a preferred date 
they would like to attend 
and at what location.  I 
would prefer a minimum of 
6 bikes with a maximum of 
12 bikes for each class.  (Co
-Riders are not factored in 
the count.)  If the Chapter 
does not have a minimum of 
6 bikes I will fill the empty 
spots with Individual Mem-
bers I already have on a 
waiting list or if none, I will 
advertise the Class on 
Group Works to fill the emp-
ty spots.  I then have to 
check with the specific Rid-
ing Range Site to see if the 
date requested is available.  
Once the location and the 
date is secured I will notify 

the Chapter Director, the 
CSEA, and all the Individu-
al Members that the Class 
is scheduled and they are 
on the list of attendees.  
The Chapter Director or 
CSEA would then collect 
and hold a $30.00 Deposit 
Check refundable upon 
successful completion of 
the course.  I would collect 
the $30.00 Deposit Checks 
from all of the Individual 
Members who will be at-
tending.  If a Member 
could not attend for a le-
gitimate reason (to be de-
termined on a case by case 
decision) the Deposit 
Check would still be re-
turned.  The reason for the 
Deposit Checks is because 
Range Rental Fees and in 
some cases Instructor Fees 
must still be paid regard-
less of whether or not a 
Member shows up.  If 
there are any further ques-
tions in this area feel free 
to contact me with your 
questions. 

More 

     I have many sources 
for the safety information I 
provide in my Newsletter 
Articles.  It is particularly 
rewarding when I see one 
of our Members write an 
article about something 
that is important to us and 
worth sharing.  Such is the 
case of an Article I recently 
read in a FL1-H Chapter 
Newsletter.  The Article  
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was written by Member, 

Jerry Wells.  The following 

is his Article: 

BRAKE FLUID 

I was checking my motor-
cycle over and noticed the 
DOT 4 on the cover of my 
brake reservoir. I won-
dered what does that 
mean and why DOT 4 as 
opposed to DOT 3. What 
would happen if I inad-
vertently added DOT 3. 
With the invention of the 
internet came Google. Just 
ask and it will tell you an-
ything. The first thing I 
discovered is that DOT 
stands for Department Of 
Transportation. They regu-
late the highways and 
what happens on them; 
especially safety.  The 3 
and 4 are specifications 
for the brake fluid. There 
are also 2, 5, 5.1, 6, and 
7. Unless you have special 
needs such as race cars or 
operate in extremely high 
temperatures you won’t 
need anything but 3 or 4. 
They are both poly glycol 
based. DOT 3 is the one 
most used especially in 
automobiles. It has a 
higher water absorption  

 

Dominick & Diane DeSiato 
Rider Education 

 
Levels Classes Available 

mailto:Dominickflde@gmail.com
mailto:rvega19854@gmail.com
mailto:rvega19854@gmail.com


 rate and should not be used 

instead of 4. It is classed for 

use in non-aggressive break-

ing applications. The reason 

is it has a lower boiling point 

than 4. With aggressive 

breaking the brakes heat up, 

the fluid boils you now have 

vapor in your lines and you 

lower pressure at your brake 

pads. Not a situation you 

want to be in. Part of the 

specification is the wet and 

dry boiling points. Dry, 

means new brake fluid is 

never exposed to air and has 

0% water in it. Wet means 

exposed to air and up to 

3.7% water. The dry boiling 

point for DOT 3 is 410 deg. F 

for DOT 4 it is 446 deg. F. 

The wet boiling point for 3 is 

284 deg. F and 4 is 311 deg. 

F. DOT 4 contains borate and 

glycol. This makes it harder 

to absorb water which as we 

just pointed out, lowers the 

boiling point, so it is better 

for aggressive breaking. Liq-

uids are hard to compress, 

air isn’t. We want only liquids 

in our brake lines and cylin-

ders. Compare it to water. 

Water boils at 212 deg. F. At 

this temperature it turns to 

vapor (steam). As it cools it 

turns back into liquid. The 

brake fluid does the same. 

When it boils we get vapor in 

the lines and the brakes feel 

soft. The vapor compresses 

and we no longer get full 

pressure to the pads. Our 

stopping ability is greatly 

compromised. One day 

coming off of the Blue 

Ridge Parkway I was on a 

steep winding road. I used 

the front brake until it 

overheated. Suddenly I 

had no front brake. I 

downshifted and used the 

rear brake sparingly until I 

came to a church with a 

big parking lot. I circled 

the lot until I slowed 

enough to stop. I parked in 

the shade until the brakes 

cooled down and the fluid 

became liquid again then 

continued. If your system 

specifies DOT 3 you can 

add DOT 4 but never the 

other way. It would lower 

the boiling point and your 

brakes may fail. It is also 

recommended that you 

change your brake fluid 

every year and never let it 

go over 2 years. I am will-

ing to bet most of you 

have never changed brake 

fluid. They also recom-

mend that you use a new 

sealed can when you add 

fluid. This guaranties you 

are using dry fluid and not 

compromising it.  

Gerald Wells, ACD FL1-H, 

MEC, ITCP 
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We are here to assist you 

with your training needs.  

 
Ride Safe!! 
Dominick& Diane 
 

 

 

Dominick & Diane DeSiato 
Rider Education 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4 
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Save  the Date 

 

There’s no place like gnome for the holidays! 

 

The Christmas holidays are coming soon. The FL2-L Holiday Party is 

scheduled for December 12, @ 5:00 pm at the Hamptons.  There 

will be a traditional turkey dinner and lots of fun.   



 

 

December  Birthdays 

 

Jeff Bailey   Dec 1st 

Debbie Weberman Dec 14th 

Karen Tomlin  Dec 22nd 

Neil Pitts   Dec 27th 

 

Greetings Fireballs from your chapter Ride 

Coordinator.   We have a full and fun calen-

dar for December.  If there are any ride 

changes an email will be sent and the cal-

endar and Facebook will reflect them.   

Please feel free to come by car or bike/

trike. 

 

December 11th-  Meet at RaceTrac on 98 

South (Bartow Road) @ 11:00 AM for a ride 

to Don Jose Mexican Restaurant, 4731 Lak-

eview Drive in  Sebring. 

 

December 18th—   Meet at RaceTrac on 98 

north & Marcum Road@ 8:00 AM for 

Wreaths Across American afterwards we 

will have lunch somewhere around Brooks-

ville. 

  

DECEMBER 25th   -   MERRY CHRISTMAS 

ENJOY YOUR DAY WITH FAMILY AND 

FRIENDS. 

 

Please check the Fireball calendar and 

watch for the weekly “Happenings” emails 

with additional information for each desti-

nation.  

 

Let’s Ride! 

Keith Dunn 
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GWRRA Anniversary  

for December 2021 

 

Jeff & Mary Bailey 

2011 

Frank & Debbie King 

Dec 29th 

Ride Coordinator          Keith Dunn 

December 2021 Riding Adventures: 
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Lakeland Fireballs 
There are lots more Photos 

on our website 

www.lakelandfireballs.org. 

Mike does a wonderful job as 

our photographer, so 

take a look. 

 

 

November Winners 

 

District Ride In 

77 attended 

Jeff? 
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The prices for advertising in our Monthly Newsletter are as 

follows: 

(Yearly Rates) 

$25—business card 

$50—1/4 page 

$100—1/2 page 

$150—full page 
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Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 

Chapter Directors 

2448  Snowy Plover  

Lakeland FL   

 

 

 


